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In 2019 Winchester City Council declared a climate emergency and has prepared an Action Plan which is now approved. The council is committed to addressing the challenge of climate change and wishes to identify sites which could be available to help with this. 
As part of the Local Plan the council will be setting a carbon price per tonne for all new development. There may be the opportunity to allocate land for carbon offsetting so that “credits” can be purchased by developers who are unable to meet carbon neutrality on their sites and need to mitigate off site. 
Tree planting is one of the main land uses that can provide for carbon offsetting at the current time and this could require a land use allocation so we are calling for sites that could be used for tree planting as part of the carbon offsetting strategy.  


